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Letter for MPs
 
Dear xxx xxx MP, [find your MP here: https://members.parliament.uk/FindYourMP]
 
Back the Barnardo’s amendment and  #Invest2EndAbuse
 
The Domestic Abuse Bill comes back again this week for its Second Reading – never more relevant than now. If you do one thing this week, please contribute to the debate in Parliament and make your voice heard on behalf of the thousands of constituents who need your support.
 
The necessary isolation measures for Covid-19 are tragically putting hundreds of thousands of adult and child victims of domestic abuse at greater risk from their perpetrators. Specialist domestic abuse support services and perpetrator programmes are struggling to cope with changed and increased demand. And police and social services are finding it harder to keep eyes on those who are causing the harm and the family members they’re making vulnerable.
 
Please help make the Bill the beginning of a Government commitment to end domestic abuse for everyone and for good. Call to #Invest2EndAbuse and back the Barnardo’s amendment to keep more families safe at home.
 
Please call for urgent investment to end abuse. Call for the Bill to be matched with significant funding to meet the immediate needs of families at risk right now and also the ongoing investment which is required to make sure services can support them when lockdown ends. 
 
Immediate requirement: To date the Government has only committed £2m to helplines and online support tools, but around £65m is needed in England and Wales just for the next six months.  
 
Longer term requirement: To date the Government has suggested it will only provide £90m linked to the Bill, and this will only be available for accommodation-based services. Accommodation-based services cost around £280m/year to run (and bed spaces are still too scarce, even at this level of spend). They are also only one form of provision and we need a full spectrum of services to reach everyone and make them safe. For example, only about 15% of women and children who access a specialist service will use a refuge; most will need services based in the community or in hospitals, such as Idvas and outreach workers. There is no money at all in the current Bill for the services that 85% of victims/survivors use.
 
Please back the Barnardo’s amendment to keep more families safe at home:  The current proposed statutory duty on Local Authorities risks damaging provision even further by polarising different forms of support. The Barnardo’s amendment addresses this by introducing a full statutory duty on public bodies to commission specialist domestic abuse services for all victims of abuse regardless of age, sexuality, gender, disability or immigration status, and for perpetrators of abuse too. And it includes a requirement for central Government to contribute funding to that full range of services.

 
By supporting that full range of services, you make it possible for adult victims and survivors and their children to stay connected to their mortgage, job, friends, family, GP, school and community, rather than relocate and leave all these behind. It can’t be right that our aspiration only goes so far as to expect people to go and live far away from home behind locked doors with other traumatised families, as important as refuges are. 
 
There are other ways in which you can make positive amendments to the Bill:
 
· Recognise children as victims of abuse in their own right, not just witnesses to the abuse of adults
· Give migrant women the same protections as British-born women
· Mandate a quality assurance process for the (very welcome) increasing programme of response for perpetrators
· [Individual letter writers might want to add further points here]
 
Please call on the Government to support the right of someone who has experienced abuse to stay where they belong, in their own surroundings, safely. And to challenge their perpetrators, so instead of asking ‘why doesn’t she leave?’, we instead ask ‘why doesn’t he stop?’. This applies whatever the gender of the victim or perpetrator and whatever the nature of their relationship. With the right provisions in this Bill and a proper supporting programme of work, that is possible. 
 
Yours xxxx
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